
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter # 22 2020 
12 June 2020 

Dear Camps Bay High School Community,  
 

Included in this newsletter is a visual of a banner that we have wanted to erect since the end of term. We have had to wait 

ten weeks because of COVID-19, but finally it is up in the school foyer. It captures the values that we wanted to focus on in 

2020. These are: integrity, empathy, caring, responsibility, honesty, and loving. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

These were values chosen by the staff at our strategic planning meeting in October 2019. These are not our only values for 

the school, but they are the ones we were and are hoping to highlight this year. 
 

It is ironic that the banner was erected in the week that we find ourselves the subject of some harsh criticism on social 

media. This criticism is in two areas: one where some of our present and past pupils - as well as outsiders - have questioned 

the decision of the Governing Body after a disciplinary hearing. 
 

The other area is where present and past pupils have made use of a private Instagram site to share stories of discrimination 

and unfair treatment they believe they suffered at school at the hands of staff and other pupils. 
 

On the surface, these posts would appear as an exercise in freedom of speech. However, we should also know that if 

someone defames another on social media, this is a legally actionable decision. Someone defamed in the public domain has 

the right to take legal action against those who have defamed them. 
 

So, it stands to reason and is completely understandable that teachers who feel unfairly accused have the choice to take the 

accuser to court for what they have said publicly. One immediate problem is that these posts are mostly anonymous as the 

authors use a screen name. The only other option for a teacher who feels that the story posted is not true, or taken out of 

context, is to post their own stories about their accusers ð especially since they have five years of experiences to draw upon. 
 

Of course no one wins in this scenario. Camps Bay High has always been a school that listens when pupils talk, and takes 

action if and when necessary. Some of the instances referred to in the stories posted resulted in disciplinary action against 

teachers, sometimes years ago, while others are being tabled for the first time. 
 

Still some of them seem hardly credible, but we have no way of investigating them as the platform is anonymous. So, stories 

raised in this way are so hard to assess. Some reflect genuine hurt, while others seem to be added because of group 



 
pressure. As these stories appear back-to-back, without any way of filtering, the reader is left with an impression that these 

offences were committed at Camps Bay High, but no one felt free to speak up while they were at school. 
 

It is more instructive to focus on the Camps Bay way, which is to find a way to reconcile people and build relationships. This 

is hard when people have hurt each other, and does involve being open to ask for forgiveness, and be able to give that 

forgiveness. Forgiveness is not an easy way out as it is never devoid of consequences. This can be punishment where 

appropriate, but always in the spirit of restorative discipline. This is what worries me about this social media way of airing 

grievances; it's done in a way that allows no room for any form of reconciliation. 
 

In fact, some of the people named have reached out to those accusing them, only to have their apology rebuffed. It seems 

that there is no place allowed in this forum to make amends. 
 

Another really worrying aspect is one of gatekeeping. Authors on these social media groups seemingly only allow posts that 

relate to race and gender. More concerning is that the only posts that are deemed acceptable are those that present black 

people, women and LBGTQI people as victims. This automatically creates only one place if you are not in these groups, and 

that place is one of being an oppressor. It also ignores the story of people who fall into these groups and who have 

flourished; it turns them into automatic victims and through that, severely damages their sense of self-worth and self-respect. 
 

So anyone wanting to enter this discussion has to enter by adopting one of these prescribed identities. When looking at the 

stories about Camps Bay High, some people, whose identities and motives are not known, have set themselves up as 

gatekeepers to manage this site, and make sure that only the òrightó stories are published - those which are aligned with their 

narrative of victimisation and oppression. This is both heart-breaking and grossly unjust. 
 

At Camps Bay High School, we always say that there is strength in diversity. This is hardly a new way of working ð itõs been 

in place for many years, notwithstanding the slow pace of change at other schools. We are blessed to enjoy huge diversity 

that extends way beyond the narrow definitions of race and gender. We have religion, culture, athletics, cultural diversity, 

academic, and social diversity. We love it that everyone is different, and we are always looking at ways not only to respect 

diversity, but actively celebrate it. 
 

So, on campus, we create the space for all children to define themselves. With this comes the need to respect the rights of 

others to define themselves differently. In our country, only a small number of schools have the privilege of having a diverse 

school population on campus. When you have a whole lot of people together, who are encouraged to be themselves, you 

run the risk that there will be conflict. So learning how to manage conflict and how to resolve conflict is part of our school 

life. We are up for those robust conversations where people can and should speak, be heard, and maybe at the end still agree 

to differ. Using these social media platforms does not allow for all voices to be heard; just the loudest. And mostly 

anonymously, which blocks any kind of reasonable, responsible engagement. 
 

Looking down the list of pupils who are following these posts, I see names of pupils of whom we have such fond memories. 

These are children who have grown into young adults over their five years at Camps Bay High school. Part of our 

institutionalised caring has been the strategy of keeping your tutor for five years. So many deep and trusting relationships 

have been built up in this way. 
 

The sadness that all the teachers are feeling now is that some pupils feel happy to destroy that relationship and break that 

trust to gain momentary favour in their peer group by posting a story on this forum. Some teachers feel that their entire 

careers are being summed up in a four-line paragraph on social media, and all the world is judging their life's work on this 

post. We find this tragic and manifestly unfair. 
 

Everything comes with a cost, which sometimes you pay now, and sometimes later. I hope that our present and past pupils 

count the cost of their posts and think about the consequences. Itõs easy to post and forget, and not think further than today. 

But as young adults, they need to take adult responsibility too. 
 

Where to from here? My focus is on reconciliation and healing. I would like to invite anyone who wants to move from 

anonymous victim to engaged reconciler to please join me in a ZOOM meeting on Monday 22 June at 7 p.m. Senior staff 

and I, who will remember you, will be present to listen to the stories that you would like us to hear. We will ask an outside 

facilitator to manage the meeting, so everyone gets a chance and feels that they were heard. Please send an e-mail to 

admin@campsbayhigh.co.za  if you would like to receive the Zoom invitation to this meeting. 
 

We have one world, and we are all in it together. It's worth doing the heavy lifting needed to communicate properly, to hear 

and be heard, to engage and to understand each other, and to do this in a way that respects and acknowledges different 

positions. 

 

DISCIP LINARY HEARING STATEMENT  
 

This update follows an earlier statement we made about the disciplinary hearing and outcomes of the hearing for a Grade 11 

learner who was accused of sexual harassment. 
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At the hearing, he pled guilty to the two charges and received a set of sanctions and remediation interventions that were the 

most severe internal consequences the school could give. We have been advised that disclosing the exact nature of the 

charges or the exact sanction would be breaching the confidentiality of the hearing procedure and compromising the position 

of those in the hearing who shared information in a confidential setting. 
 

Subsequently, I have met Grade 10, 11and 12 pupils in two separate meetings: one on campus and one virtually. In these 

meetings I explained the framework that the school operates in regarding the disciplinary hearings. Also, I took time to listen 

to the concerns of the pupils. 
 

The two main concerns were that the punishment was too light, and secondly that the girls on campus were worried about 

their safety should he return. As for the first concern, the decision has been made objectively based on all the facts presented 

to the Discipline Sub-Committee and ratified by the full Governing Body. 
 

I have been advised that in my first letter to a parent (who turned out not to be a parent), I overstepped the line of 

confidentiality when I shared what I believed the sanction was (and as it turned out I was misinformed and the sanction I 

shared was incorrect). So, going forward, we will not be able to share any details of pending disciplinary hearings as this may 

compromise the fairness of the hearing. 
 

After consultation with the WCED, we have taken their advice to report this incident to police for their own investigation. 

As we have not heard back from the WCED regarding the possibility of returning to school earlier than the gazetted date, 

and so we have postponed the proposed early return of the Grade Elevens until we hear from the WCED. This will give us 

time to come up with a comprehensive management plan of the boyõs time on campus, if and when he returns. 

 

ONLINE TEACHING  
 

First, a reminder that online teaching will continue for the rest of the year. At present we are finding the balance between 

face-to-face teaching and online offerings of the same class. 
 

Mr Mostert is communicating with all Grade 12 teachers on this topic. Once we have more Grades back on campus, we will 

need a more streamlined way of posting our lessons for all teachers. At present, we are investigating some IT equipment 

which we hope will add value to our offering. 
 

The issue of school attendance has been one where we have been quite relaxed with the Grade Twelves. We have now been 

informed by the WCED that the Grade Twelves who chose to be at home doing online learning must be marked absent for 

that day. 

 

WHEN CAN THE OTHER GRADES COME BACK TO SCHOOL?  
 

We have applied to the WCED to bring the other Grades back ahead of the DBE dates. 
 

Yesterday they requested proof that we are ready to get more students on campus. So we are waiting for their feedback and 

will inform the school the minute we have any direction from the WCED. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
CAMPS BAY HIGH BOOK CLUB  

 

This weekõs book review is on Sushi for Beginners  by author Marian Keyes 

 

BOOK OF THE WEEK  
 

Sushi for Beginners ð Marian Keyes  
 

I thought with all the uncertain and upsetting events happening around us, a bit of light-hearted reading is what is needed. 
 

Marian Keyes is an Irish novelist and non-fiction writer with a wicked sense of humour, this one is for the ladies. 
 

Meet Ashling Kennedy with her new job at start-up fashion magazine, Colleen, her dream job. Lisa Edwards, high 

maintenance London editor expecting a promotion to New York, her appointment as editor-in-chief of Colleen is a huge 

disappointment, but her handsome if somewhat crumpled boss Jack Devine, makes up for that. 
 

Lisa then embarks on her mission to make Colleen one of the most successful magazines in the U.K. and to get the romantic 

attention of Jack Devine. Then you meet Ashlingõs best friend gorgeous Clodagh with her perfect family, but still hankering 

for some good old fun with her friends. 
 

It all unfolds in a hilarious fashion as Jack actually starts falling for the not so perfect Ashling, putting the perfect Lisaõs nose 

out of joint. 
 

Do not despair as the beginning can drag as a predictable novel, slowly the characters unfold and come into their own. As 

usual Keyes take you on a wonderful humorous journey with real life concerns and dramas interwoven. 

 

Enjoy this lovely light hearted novel ! 

 

 

 

I hope you all have a good weekend. 

 

Continue to take care and be safe. 

 

Warm regards 

 

 

 

David de Korte 

PRINCIPAL  



 
  



 
  



 
 

  



 



 

  



 
  



 
  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 

 
  



 

 
  



 

  



 
 



 

 



 

 
  



 

 
  



 

 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
  



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
  



 
  



 
 

  



 
  



 
  


